

Kure Beach Shoreline Access, Beach Protection Committee

Minutes of November 1, 2022

Members Present:

Ann Hughes, Co-Chair

Elizabeth Kiwaha, Secretary

Randy Bock

Pat Edgecomb, alternate – remote

Pat Triplett, Co-Chair

Don Campbell

Dennis Panicali, Council Liaison

Rick Jackson

Members Absent:

Kelly Graves

John Kiwaha

Meeting was called to order at 5:04 pm by Ann Hughes.

Ann brought up a correction on the October minutes, it was Pat T and not Pat E who was going to email David to see who published the pamphlet. Ann asked the group if there were any other corrections noted and Dennis said there was something minor, but didn't recall now what it was. Ann asked for an approval for the October 4, 2022, minutes and Dennis made a motion to approve, seconded by Don. Minutes were approved with the one correction.

There were no guests in attendance online.

There were no additions/changes to the agenda presented.

Old Business:

Adopt-a-Beach Update: Ann reported that there is no update.

Beach Sponsorship Update: Rick reported that there is no update.

Kure Beach Ocean Life Project: Pat Triplett mentioned that she has the correct contact now, it is JD and not David, so she will be reaching out to JD.

Town Beach Ordinances: Dennis brought the recommendation to The Town regarding holes on the beach and The Town is in agreement that there should be a limit to size as well as a time by which they need to be filled, which is 7 pm, i.e. any holes dug on the beach need to be filled in by 7 pm. In terms of the size of a hole, Dennis reviewed other towns ordinances, and this varied by town. It was proposed that holes dug should be no more than 16'' deep and 5' wide and a responsible person must be present when a hole is dug.

Regarding the few minor edits/additions to other ordinances that were brought forward, Dennis has not discussed these with the Town yet.

Beach Pamphlet Update: Ann informed Pat E. that she found a receipt in the old records for the person we ordered the pamphlets from before, so we can mirror the next order.

Sign Replacements: Randy – Dennis informed Randy that they can get the Gator anytime they need it. Hurricane season ends 11/30, so they'll do their inventory of the signs after that date.

Smoke Receptacles: Kelly – No update as Kelly was not in attendance. It was mentioned that public works will be happy to install the smoke receptacles. Kelly needs to provide an estimate of the number needed and where they need to order the signs and stickers from for the receptacles.

New Business:

Ann asked the group to think about what projects we may want to budget for next year.

Rick made a motion to adjourn, Don second it. The meeting was adjourned at 5:39, our next meeting will be held Tuesday, December 6, 2022 @ 5:00 pm

Minutes submitted by Liz Kiwaha.